

## LESSON 4



## Pakikinig: Mga Pagkaing Mainit at May Sabaw, Patok Ngayong Tag-ulan Hot Food and Soups, Popular

During the Rainy Season

Listen to an brief audio clip which is an excerpt of a short news video featured in the segment Barangay Saksi by GMA 7 news, and shown on television (posted on the Internet July 31, 2012). The reporter you hear speaking is Isay Reyes. The file name on your audio disc is inter tag lesson 4. You may also want to watch the full 1:49 video at http://www.gmanetwork.com/news/video/128324/saksi/mga-pagkaing-mainit-atmay-sabaw-patok-ngayong-tag-ulan.

In this audio clip, the interviewer (Reyes) talks to three people: a mother preparing food for her children and two customers at a local karinderya/carinderia (small restaurant usually found in communities). Prepare for this audio by reviewing/studying the following vocabulary words: walang pasok (no classes); tsikiting (colloquial word for children); tag-ulan (rainy season); sabaw (soup/broth); sinahugan (added ingredients to); barangay (smallest political unit in Philippine society); bagyo (storm); misua (kind of noodle soup); champorado (rice soup with chocolate); nadudulot sa katawan (effect on the body); malinamnam (tasty).

## Answer the following questions:

- What did Mommy Cathy cook for her children?
- 2. Why did she cook this particular dish?
- What made the dish healthy?
- What were the first customer's favorite dishes?
- What was the effect of hot food on the second customer's body? What word did he use to describe the food?



